WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 9/13/05
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Assistant Chief Jim McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Herb Meyer led the department in devotions.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Bryce McKenzie, with a second heard from Pat Shields, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 29 members, 5 were excused, and none absent.


In committee reports Matt reported that 807 is not here yet but should be shortly. He also reported for the dance committee that a band has been found, Wild Card, and are availably, they will be getting a contract for them. Dennis reported for the building committee, bids were not opened as they were supposed to be. The lease for the ground that the museum is to sit on was approved at the council meeting on the 12th. Randy reported for the pancake breakfast committee, there is a glitch in the tables and chairs from Wartburg since that is homecoming weekend, however there are others available but will take a little more work. Decision was made to keep this date and get the other tables and chairs. Kevin reported on the upcoming fire prevention week, please let him know if you are available to help. Pat reported on the boot drop for MDA, there was $1691.35 raised, he then made a motion to make it an even $1700.00, this was 2nd by Herb, motion carried.


In unfinished business, Steve asked that persons going to Kirkwood Fire School let him know, so he could get rooms. Rob said he needs money for clothing ASAP. Bids for museum items were opened. Fids for items left will be due Sept 20th at 6:00. Jim made a reminder to attend the upcoming NIMS classes. 


In applications for membership, Justin Franzen was eligible to come off probation, secret ballots were taken and he was voted onto active status. Motion by Nick, 2nd by Will to destroy ballots, motion carried.


In new business, Rob has gotten bike trail maps done, one will be in the 4 wheeler, one in the radio room, and the others will go in the trucks. Dan reported getting a letter from the exchange club inviting all members to there October meeting on the 6th at 7:00 at Wartburg for recognition of the department. Steve reported on a list of furnishings for the new station, he will put it out to look at, please give input. The parking lot will be closed for the remainder of the week, please use other areas. Jim past around a magnet that could be sold as a fundraiser. Jim brought up that the state minimum standards go into effect in 2010, the numbers of hours shall be 24 per person a year. There is now a form for maintenance these will be in the radio room. Herb has acquired a mug from this years convention for the department. Bob reported that training this month has moved to October 1st at 8:00 in the morning. County meeting is Sept. 14th at Sumner.



Fire calls for the month were read and discussed. 


Motion to adjourn by Dennis, 2nd by Randy, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary










